Hi Booster Club members,

As we get close to the end of the season, we need a big push to make the playoffs. Keep cheering the boys on!! The Utica bus trip is still on for March 30<sup>th</sup>. Stop by the booster club table to sign up by March 23rd or look at the website, www.Springfieldthunderbirdsbc.com.

Congratulations to all our specialty jersey winners. Thank you all for your support. The money collected will send children to summer hockey camp. Once we review the applications, we will notify the winners of the Duncan McPherson scholarship and invite them to a future game to receive their certificates.

We will also have the Booster Club MVP award. Ballots will be at the table in the next week or so.

Our next meeting is Saturday March 23<sup>rd</sup> at 5:00 pm in the Thunderbirds conference room. On the agenda is nominations of officers. Offices open are President, Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary. Please attend to make your nominations. Voting will be held in April.

## Any members that have not paid their dues by March 23<sup>rd</sup> will be dropped from the membership list.

Next year will be the Booster Club's 70<sup>th</sup> anniversary. We are working on some special events for next year. If anyone has any old photos of Booster Club events, we would like to borrow them. If you attend a meeting, you will receive a free Booster Club pin. We usually meet in the Thunderbirds conference room on Bruce Landon Way.

Hope to see everyone on Saturday 23rd at 5:00 pm for the meeting.

Sincerely,

Patty Devine

President

Springfield Thunderbirds Booster Club